

HYSA Meeting August 4, 2011

Next Meeting: September 1, 2011

Attendees: Sandra Kantrowitz, Chris Guccione, John Potemri, Tracy Alexander, Bruce Baldwin, Helder Moura, Wayne Regan, Robin Alwani, Ken Rockett, Dan Lacey

Meeting was called to order

Minutes from prior meeting were approved

Update from The President

- Travel placement is complete, two withdrawals occurred after placement
- BAYS team placements are not complete
- Intramural team placement should be started
- Link to uniform site was sent out, first link was not correct, depended on which browser people were using.
- CORI – new procedures were sent to coaches by Sandra asking them to send a scan of their drivers license. Pictures are validated by Sandra then sent to MYSA.
 - 82 out of 150 coaches replied so far
 - Sandra K submits form to MYSA but MYSA is not working yet.
 - Sandra asked that the coordinators start chasing coaches to send scans of driver licenses. Sandra will send a reminder to coordinators.
 - The state can only process 100 per day per entity.

Treasurer Report – presented by Dan L

BAYS report – Bruce B

- BAYS BOD meeting on Weds 8/17
- Competition committee meeting is Monday, this committee does team placements, the committee is appointed by the president
- Season starts on 9/12 and runs through 11/12
- High school 7v7 is moving forward, not MTOC eligible
- U13 split is being discussed

Registrar Update – Sandra K

- 600 kids currently enrolled, this is more than last year at this time
- A message to intramural parents was sent, registrations are coming in

Boys Travel Report

- Jim C needs a U14 head coach for boys
- Jay L and Graham K are current coaches, need one more

Boys U12/11 – 5 teams now – Aziz will coach

Boys U8 – Robin – only 6 to 8 coaches for 12 teams, expect clinic coaches to step up

Clinic

- Discussed clinic start date delay until after school starts so push out one week. All agreed so John will update website.
- Proposal to change rates for Clinic – table for January meeting, add to old business section.

Boys U10 – 6 teams, 11 coach volunteers, 8 of 11 are parents of 3rd graders

Spooker fest – Bill cannot coordinate this year so we need a coordinator. Date discussed at Oct 22 or 29. We need to decide on a date.

Intramural Ref report – no coordinator present, Jeff G sent update

- New refs are contacting him, he will contact them all next week. Jeff wants to know how many teams at U8/U10.

Travel Ref reports – John P – Helder spent time with John before the meeting tonight training John. John is required to take the ref coordinator course.

Field Report – Tracy A

- Tracy hasn't met with the town yet. Coaches have been sending in practice requests.

Marshall St Report – Chris G and Ken R

- Turf is being redone, will cost \$12k, they will resew the penalty kick spots
- Porta John company will begin emptying the trash for \$60 per month
- A car drove onto the field, broke the gate. Ken bought a lock to keep the gate closed.

Equipment Report – Ken R

- Nets and clips are needed, lots of net wear and tear.
- Ken will check if we need any corner flags, to make sure he orders the flags with stakes for the grass fields.
- Need cable for backstop nets, Bruce will scrounge around to see if he has any.
- Need to fix the gulley, to fill with stone.

Uniform Report – no coordinator present

- John P reported HYSA is getting free balls from Sports Authority

Fund Raising – Chris G

- Chris S is the calendar raffle coordinator this year.

Webmaster – not present

Old business – none

New business - none

Motion to adjourn proposed and was seconded, meeting was adjourned. Next meeting tentatively on Sept 1